February 25, 2004

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
David Pechefsky, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of February 26, 2004: Resolutions approving tax exemptions for three Preconsidered Land Use Items as requested by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development (Council Districts 17, 27, and 50).

HPD has submitted requests to the Council to approve property tax exemptions for three items.  One item is a thirty-year tax exemption for Allen Cathedral Senior Residence in Council Member Comrie’s District.  This project, which was developed with State Housing Trust Fund assistance and federal Low Income Housing Tax Credits, provides 220 units of housing for low income seniors.  The value of the tax exemption is estimated to be approximately $1.1 million in the first year of the exemption and $45.3 million over the thirty year life of the exemption.  

The second item is for tax exemptions for 8 properties containing 242 units in Council Member Serrano’s District.   These properties were in City ownership prior to be disposed of to the Banana Kelly Community Improvement Association, Inc.   Banana Kelly’s operations subsequently deteriorated and since November 2002 HPD has been working with the reconstituted Board of Directors of this organization to help restore its affordable housing portfolio to sound financial and physical condition.  To help achieve this goal HPD has requested that the Council approve a 40-year tax exemption retroactive to the date of the earliest unpaid taxes for each property.  The value of the tax exemption in Fiscal 2004 for all the properties combined is approximately $126,130 while the value of back taxes eliminated is approximately $464,000.  The total value of the tax exemption is projected to be $7.6 million over the forty years of the exemption. 

The third item is a twenty-year tax exemption for a two-family home developed through the Habitat for Humanity Program in Council Member Oddo’s District. The value of this exemption is estimated to be $3,000 in the first year of the exemption and $53,100 over the twenty-year life of the exemption.  

These items have the approval of the Council Members in whose district they are located.  

